
I am writing with regard to the above, and am most concerned about the traffic problems 
this will cause. Dunmore Road is already at capacity, and I find it very difficult to get out onto 
Dunmore Road in the car at most times now. This has not been helped by the ridiculous 
decision to make Wootton Road roundabout a single lane (the traffic was bad enough when 
it was two lanes). If these houses are to go ahead, I would suggest that Dunmore Road be 
made into a one way system, or else made into dual carriageway – it is the only way I can 
think of that would deal with the large increase in traffic the new houses will involve.  
 
In addition, the proposed housing is to be built on green belt land, which I strongly object to. 
Abingdon will end up being merged with Radley – the green belt was put there originally to 
stop this happening. There are plenty of brown sites around which should be used for this 
housing. 
 
Please note that I strongly object to the building of these houses for the above reasons. I am 
surprised that the Conservatives (for whom I voted) are even considering this! 
 
Yours faithfully 
Mrs D Fletcher 
 


